
September 2024 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal

School Improvement
● Last Friday, we had our first SIP Inservice of the year. Teachers met and reviewed last year’s SIP Data and 5

Essentials Report to create this year’s goals and action plan.

Curriculum and Instruction
● ELA, Math, and Special Ed teachers received the second session of iReady training on Friday.

Assessment
● The Fall iReady benchmark assessment is complete. Our MTSS team will meet this week to discuss Tier II

interventions for Reading and Math.
Pretzel Positives
NBHS Shout Outs

● The NBHS Student Council and Mrs. McClarey for an amazing Homecoming Week! From the theme to the
dance, the planning and coordination of all the activities were amazing!

● Congratulations to the following students for their recognition from the 2024 College Board National
Recognition Program: Micheal Biesenthal: Rural; Savannah Kramer: First Generation Rural; Braiden
Matthiesen: Rural; and Landon Robinson: First Generation Rural.

● NHS Students began mentoring at NBEL last week. They go over to the elementary on Tuesday and Fridays
to meet with students. Thanks to Ms. Kirkpatrick and Ms. Gray for coordinating this very important program!

● Ms. Lopez for coordinating and promoting Kane’s Closet to provide support to students that need help with
clothing, hygiene products, and many other items.

Recommendations:
Lauren Hemmerle, Freshman Class Sponsor

Early Graduation Request

Professional Development: I attended the ACT Workshop last Tuesday and received training on the new ACT
assessments and updates for this school year.


